
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 4 W/E 30th September 2022 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the children 
who have had Birthdays this 

week:  

  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for the best  
attendance for week ending  

23rd September:  
 

KS1:Rec 97.08%  
KS2:Y4   97.32%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

Wed 28th Sept 2022 - 5.00pm 
Derwent Hill meeting  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Wed 12th Oct 2022 - 10am 
Harvest Festival: ticket on sale 
Wed 5th - Tues 11th Oct 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 10th Oct 2022 
Nur trip - £23.00 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

W/B 10th Oct 2022 
Parental appointments  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B 17th Oct 2022 
Derwent Hill  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 21st Oct 2022 
Break up for half term 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 31st Oct 2022 

 CHILDREN RETURN TO 
SCHOOL 

 Year 1 & 2 workshop £1.50 

 Halloween Disco 3.00pm-
5.00pm tickets on sale 
Wednesday  12th - Friday 21st 
Oct 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 14th Nov 2022 
School photos 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Tuesday 15th Nov 2022 
Y6 trip - £14.70 - to be paid by 
Friday 4th Nov.  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Friday  18th Nov 2022 
Children in Need - wear spots / 
own clothes - cake sale 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Tuesday 20th Dec 2022 
Break up for Christmas  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Wednesday 4th Jan 2023 
INSET—NO CHILDREN 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 

Thursday 5th Jan 2023 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 

Heroes of the Week 
 

 
 
 
 
Well done to the children who 
won this week: 
 

 Lacey Mae Leadbitter 

 Josh Brownless 

 Lexi Britton 

 Vinnie Jones 

 Bobby Baker 

 Jake Givens 

 Joey Smith  

 Ella McEvoy Ross 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the 
Week’ is chosen from each 
class and they get to add 10 
tokens to their house  
collection!  

Parental Appointments 
 

Thank you so much to those of you who  
responded to the very brief questionnaire sent out this 
week.  We received an amazing 130 responses in a very 
short period.  
 

Because there was a pretty even split between the number 
of you preferring telephone and face to face appointments, 
we have decided to offer you both.  We will be in touch 
shortly for you to book your appointment. 
 
 

 
 

Children in Need – Friday 18th November 
 

This year we will be dressing in spots/own clothes and will be  
accepting donations in buckets on the school yard. We also plan on 
hosting a cake sale and will be gratefully accepting donations of cakes 
for us to sell. 

School Council 
 

Classes have voted for our annual school 
council representatives, and they are: 
 

Y6 – Lydia Andrews 
Y5 – Kaycie Shipley 
Y4 – Lila Potts 
Y3 – Skye Bolden 
Y2 – Ivy Potts 
Y1 – Jenson Hutchinson and Skylar Welsh 
 

Their first task is to consider ways that 
we can save energy usage (and costs) 
both in school and at home and think 
about how we can share our ideas (eg 
assembly, posters). Please talk to your 
children about this and ask them to pass 
on their ideas to the school council so 
they can share these at our next 
meeting. 

Bobby Joe Elstob 

Savannah-Jess Anderson 

Evie-Mae Hopps-Stubbs 

Aaliyah McDermott 

Harvest 
 

As you know, we will be  
having our Harvest Festival at 
10am on Wednesday 12th 
October.  You can buy tickets 
for £1 from the school office 
from Wed 5th - Tues 11th  
October. 
 

We will also be collecting  
donations for Sunderland 
Foodbank.   
 

Here are some of the items 
they need urgently and things 
they have plenty of.  
 
  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


 
 

Year 6 
 

Year 6 enjoyed a visit from Chloe at Change4Life who spoke to class about staying 
healthy as part of our science topic. It was a very interesting session although we were all 
shocked at how much sugar could affect your body. We were very proud of how well the 
year 6 children listened and participated. Well done! 

 
 

Look at our amazing new sandpit!!  
A huge thank you to Mr Bell for making it over the summer. The children are loving it. Any donations of toys for the sandpit would be hugely 

appreciated.    

Year 2 
 

Year 2 had a great time learning about the world map.  We made 3D globes using  
oranges then peeled the skin to show the world map. 



 
 Year 6 Art 

 

Year 6 had a great time making their Greek theatre masks this week in art. They really showed their understanding of what the masks needed 
to look like and thought carefully about the tools and techniques they used.  

Year 4  
 

This week we had a special performance by our choir members, who have been learning new skills each week to put together a final  
performance.  


